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October 31, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

As required by Ordinance 18766, I am transmitting to the King County Council the Proviso P4 Report Updating On-time Performance Measures to Incorporate Cancellations of Trips. This report provides information on how Metro measures on-time performance and trip cancellations, countermeasures Metro utilizes to improve performance, and how policies and measurements could change in the future.

Ordinance 18766, Section 52, requires that this report be transmitted by October 31, 2018. It reads in part:

“P4 PROVIDED FURTHER THAT:
Of this appropriation $100,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a report describing a plan to update the on-time performance measures to incorporate cancellations of trips and a motion that should acknowledge receipt of the report, and a motion is passed by the council…”   

“The plan shall include, but not be limited to:
A. A description of any current on-time performance and trip cancellation measures and methodologies for calculating the measures;
B. A revised description of on-time performance measures that incorporates cancellation of trips as an element of on-time performance and methodologies for calculating the measures;
C. A description of measures Metro takes to address (1) routes with more late trips than the thresholds established by the King County Metro Service Guidelines; and (2) routes that experience cancellations that exceed Metro target rates;
D. Options for potential changes to the King County Metro Service Guidelines to prioritize investments in routes that exceed a thirty-percent all-day late threshold; and
E. A timeline for implementing the revised on-time performance measures.”

Metro has invested approximately 60,000 annual service hours over the course of the biennium in schedule reliability. This includes investments to increase bus driver access to comfort stations, which has a positive impact on reliability. Addtionally, our Speed & Reliability group partnered with Seattle, Kent, Bothell, Redmond, Bellevue, Kirkland, Shoreline, and Union Pacific Railroad to implement infrastructure-related spot improvements in 18 places. These improvements helped keep 47,500 daily riders moving efficiently on 38 bus routes.

Metro’s efforts to increase bus driver staffing across the system has yielded positive results. Trip cancellations resulting from a lack of drivers dropped 82% from our high in August 2016 (892 estimated cancelled trips) to August 2018 (157 estimated cancelled trips). The month of September, an historically challenging month, similarly saw an 80% decline in trip cancellations from 2016 to 2018.  Additional process improvement work to address other causes of missed trips is ongoing.

At the time this report was compiled, the King County Auditor’s office was conducting an audit of our reliability data, measurement, and analysis processes. Included in the audit’s scope are our traditional on-time performance metrics and our newer trip cancellation measurements. The auditor expects to release a final report in the first quarter 2019. Metro will consult the findings and recommendations of this report to help chart a path forward for measuring reliability.

Metro staff are working on a package of updates to the Service Guidelines to update service network policies to align with the METRO CONNECTS long range plan and to update and clarify policies around partnerships. Metro will coordinate with the council in 2019 on these revisions, and it may be possible to include revisions to official reliability measurements as part of this work.  Adjustments to how Metro should allocate resources based on those measurements could occur as part of this process, or it may be appropriate to include in a separate future update.

The report shows how the Metro system supports goals expressed in the King County Strategic Plan concerning mobility. Delivering scheduled bus service on time is a key part of creating and sustaining a safe, reliable, and seamless network of transportation options.

The activities discussed in this report also support the objectives and strategies of the King County Strategic Climate Action Plan, particularly those related to the Transportation and Land Use goal. The report illustrates how Metro is committed to making transit use attractive and easy to use, reducing the need for driving by investing resources to improve the reliability and efficiency of our service.

We estimate that this report required 75 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $4,500. 

Thank you for your consideration of this motion. 

If you have any questions, please contact Christina O’Claire, Assistant General Manager of Planning and Customer Services for King County Metro Transit, at 206-477-5801 or christina.oclaire@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff 
  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
	Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
	Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)
	Rob Gannon, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT
	Terry White, Deputy General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT
	Christina O’Claire, Assistant General Manager of Planning and Customer Services,Metro Transit Division, DOT
